CABINET
27th January, 2009 

Meeting commenced:
  9.30 a.m.
"
adjourned:
  9.57 a.m.
"
recommended:
10.55 a.m.

"
ended:
11.55 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair
Councillors, Antrobus, Hinds, Lancaster, Mann, Joe Murphy, Warmisham and Warner 

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




Councillor Ryan - Executive Support Member




Councillor Lindley (for item 3)

1.
COUNCILLOR MAUREEN LEA

Members of Cabinet stood in silent tribute in memory of the late Councillor Maureen Lea who had died recently.  Members expressed their sincere condolences to the family of Mrs. Lea on their sad loss.

2.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Connor. 
3.
CATHOLIC SCHOOLS REORGANISATION - CONSULTATION OUTCOME

The Strategic Director for Children’s Services submitted a detailed report containing details of responses to the consultation in respect of proposals to:
· Close St. George’s Roman Catholic High School by September, 2012.

· To enlarge St. Ambrose Barlow Roman Catholic High School from 750 to 1050 pupil capacity by constructing a replacement building on the former Wardley High School site by September, 2012, and also changing the schools age limit by adding a 250 place sixth form by September, 2011.

· To rebuild All Hallows Roman Catholic High School on the lower part of the site currently occupied by the Oasis Academy at its existing site by September, 2012.

· To rebuild St. Patrick’s Roman Catholic High School on its existing site, at its existing size by September, 2012.


In considering this matter Councillor Lindley informed Cabinet of the outcome of the Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee held on 14th January, 2009, who had considered the report prior to the matter being referred to Cabinet for decision.  He indicated that Scrutiny Committee had recommended that they were unhappy with the response indicated in the report to the outcome of the consultation exercise.  

Mr. Phillip Harte, Head Teacher of St. George’s Roman Catholic High School, also addressed the meeting making reference to the numbers of pupils allocated to the schools, and the number of responses which had been received in respect of the consultation.  He also made reference to the staffing implications of the proposals. 

 In response, John Stephens, Deputy Director of Children’s Services, drew Members’ attention to section 4 of the report which provided details of the Directorates responses to the consultations received in relation to this part of the Building Schools for the Future Programme. 

 He also commented on the further work that would be done to minimise disruption and develop appropriate travel plans for the new schools.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Strategic Director of Children’s Services be authorised to issue a publication of the statutory notices in relation to the proposed closures.




(2) THAT it be agreed that they wished to proceed with the proposals on the sites as detailed in the report now submitted.


(Councillor Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning, declared an interest in Resolution (2) above).

4.
PLAY BUILDER FUNDING

Cabinet gave consideration to a joint report of the Lead Members for Children’s Services and the Environment setting out details of the process that had been undertaken through the department for children, schools and families to apply for play builder funding. 


The report indicated that as a success for play build authority the Council will receive capital funding of £1.1M and revenue funding of £45,000 with which to develop 22 play spaces across the City.  Funding would be available from April, 2009, giving two years in which all works must be completed. 

 It was indicated in the report that it was a requirement of the funding that public and local politicians be consulted and a proposed year 1 schedule of works had been  submitted of part of Salford’s expression of interest.  

The report further indicated that the sites had been identified from the green space strategy which had been developed using public consultation and further public consultation would be needed to determine play spaces to be developed in year 2. 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Cabinet approves the location of year 1 play builder sites in order that works can commence in April upon receipt of the funding.




(2) THAT Cabinet agrees to a programme of public consultations that would determine  year 1 sites design and the  year 2 sites ,location and design of the 22 new or refurbished play spaces, the outcome of which would be reported back to Cabinet in April, 2009, for approval.




(3) THAT Cabinet agrees to commit funding of £17,000 recoverable from grant after April, 2009, to facilitate the consultation design process.




(4) THAT Cabinet approves the requirement for additional revenue funding for site maintenance and locking up pending the submission of a further report in April.




(5) THAT Cabinet approves the proposal for development provision and maintenance for up to three sites be tendered out to the community, voluntary and private sector on a not for profit basis.




(6) THAT Cabinet request officers to seek opportunities for the use of Section 106 funding in order to ensure there are suitable play spaces across the City.

5.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the relevant paragraphs of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

6.
ACHIEVING A FAIR AND EQUITABLE PAY AND GRADING SCHEME ( Paragraph 4)

Cabinet gave consideration to a joint report of the Chief Executive and the Strategic Director for Customer and Support Services containing details of the outcome of the consultation process and issues arising there from in respect of achieving a fair and equitable pay and grading structure of the City Council.  Members commented on the issues raised following the consultation and proposed responses as detailed in the report now submitted.

RESOLVED:
THAT Cabinet notes the issues and actions arising from the consultation process and approve changes to pay model V6 and in line with the issues raised through the consultation process and contained within the report now submitted.
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